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Lucha  Underground
Date: May 13, 2015
Location: Lucha Underground Arena, Los Angeles, California
Commentators: Matt Striker, Vampiro

Another week, another awesome show from Lucha Underground. The big story
here is Alberto vs. Hernandez with the winner getting an eventually title
shot at Prince Puma. There’s also the impending return of Mil Muertes,
who is probably going to want to kill a few dozen people to make himself
feel better. In other words, this show should be great. Let’s get to it.

We open with a recap of Patron beating Mundo last week for the right to
face Hernandez tonight for the #1 contendership.

Cueto talks to his unseen brother about spending a fortune to find some
medallions that will make a warrior stronger than a god. Tonight, the
battles for the medallions begin.

The announcers mention a new superstar debuting tonight.

Aerostar vs. Jack Evans

Here’s the debut and someone I’m really not a fan of. Evans is one of the
cockiest wrestlers of all time and the king of the unnecessary flips. The
fans are behind Aerostar as he dropkicks Evan in the back to start. He
puts Evans on the middle rope for his completely unnecessary (common word
in this match) run across the ropes into a hurricanrana. Evans backflips
from the middle rope to the apron but gets knocked to the floor for a
flip dive from Aerostar, who comes up holding his knee.

Back in and Evans flips some more before kicking Star in the neck. Off to
an STF of all things, which is surprising as you almost never see a
submission in this company outside of Pentagon Jr. A standing corkscrew
moonsault (Striker: “Ode to Blitzkrieg!” Makes sense as Blitzkrieg gave
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Evans the gimmick) gets two for Evans and he drops Star on his head with
a German suplex.

A big hiptoss sends Evans to the floor and Star throws him into the
barricade for good measure. Jack pops back up for a 450 off the same
barricade to pop the crowd. Back in and Evans misses another springboard
splash but catches Star on top. Evans: “EL MEJOR LUCHADOR!” (the best
luchador). Star will have none of this and channels his inner Canadian
with a super Canadian Destroyer for the pin.

Rating: C+. This was fun but I can never ignore all the flips for the
sake of flips. Evans is a really solid heel but it was the right call to
have him lose here. They’re getting somewhere with Aerostar and that’s a
very important key to a company like this. Good little match here, but
the flips made my eyes roll. The knee was forgotten as soon as it was
introduced too.

The Mack is impressed by all the money Big Ryck has but Ryck is annoyed
at their failure to win the Trios Titles. Ryck says this business is all
about making money and for the right price, he’ll beat up anyone.

Fenix vs. Sexy Star vs. The Mack vs. Killshot vs. Cage vs. King Cuerno
vs. Pentagon Jr.

I’m assuming this is one fall to a finish. Cueto says the winner of this
gets one of the seven Aztec medallions. It’s a huge brawl to start until
Fenix and Pentagon are the only to standing. Fenix takes over by bouncing
to the top for a missile dropkick as everyone else fights on the floor.
Pentagon comes back with a running tornado DDT before the two of them go
outside as well.

Cuerno and Killshot head inside to replace them with Killshot taking him
to the mat. That lasts as long as you would expect until Killshot
dropkicks him down, only to eat a hard kick to the head of his own. Star
comes in with a shot from behind on Cuerno and is quickly replaced by
Killshot, who gets his head taken off by Cage. The Mack comes back in and
kicks Cage to the floor, only to have him run right back in to help
Cuerno with a double suplex on Mack and Killshot.



Almost everyone gets back in but Star’s shots have no effect on Cage.
Instead it’s Fenix kicking Cage down until Mack takes Cage out to the
floor. Pentagon gets back in for a few seconds before it’s he and Fenix
hitting top rope double stomps on Killshot and Mack before clotheslining
each other to give Cage and Cuerno two each with Cage and Star making the
saves. Got all that? Cuerno kicks Cage instead of Star, who then dives
onto Pentagon on the floor.

Cage slams Mack down but gets nailed by Killshot. Star grabs a rollup on
Fenix but Killshot blasts the girl to put everyone down. Mack gets two on
Cage off a standing moonsault (that looked cool) before it’s back to
Fenix diving over the top to take Pentagon down again. Cage catches
Fenix’s suicide dive in a suplex but Killshot dives onto both of them to
put everyone not named Cuerno down.

Cuerno’s Arrow nails Killshot as Pentagon and Star get back in. Fenix
runs in to save Star but Pentagon manages a modified Widow’s Peak to Star
and a package piledriver on Fenix AT THE SAME TIME. That looked awesome
but Star stops him from breaking Fenix’s arm. Fenix pops back up with a
quick hurricanrana and most of a standing moonsault for the pin on
Pentagon.

Rating: B. Fun match but that’s the highest a match like this can go. It
wasn’t much from a quality standpoint but that’s the fun part about Lucha
Underground: they don’t try to be anything more than a very fun show
without the quality being all that strong. Fun stuff here and Fenix
continues to look like something awesome out there.

Cueto says that the Crew is getting a shot at the Trios Titles for
winning a regular tag match last week. Son of Havoc says that’s not fair
as Ivelisse has a broken leg but Cueto makes it a ladder match for fun.

Katrina (looking GOOD here) comes in to Fenix’s locker room and says
Muertes is even stronger than ever. He’s coming for Fenix, and that makes
Fenix a pawn of death. Catrina leaves and Fenix sees men in skull masks
staring at him.

Hernandez vs. Alberto El Patron



#1 contenders match and you have to win by pinfall or submission,
basically making this a street fight. Feeling out process to start with
Patron accepting a test of strength for no logical reason. Hernandez
drives him into the corner and knocks him out to the floor for some rams
into the apron. They get inside again and Patron gets two off a quick
Backstabber but Hernandez runs him over to block the low superkick.

Something like a DDT and the low superkick are good for two on Hernandez
but here’s Johnny Mundo to pull Alberto to the floor for a DDT before
throwing him through a window and right into Cueto’s office. The smile on
Cueto’s face is another great example of why he’s awesome. Fans: “WHY
JOHNNY WHY???” Hernandez pins the bloody Patron with ease.

Rating: C-. This didn’t have time to get anywhere and it was all about
the angle anyway. Mundo has the potential to be a really strong heel as
there hasn’t been a big bad (wrestler at least) in Lucha Underground for
a while now. Hernandez vs. Puma should be fun, as should Patron coming
back to get revenge on Mundo.

Mundo says this is his world as Patron is taken out on a stretcher.

Overall Rating: B+. As usual, Lucha Underground is some of the most fun
wrestling you’ll see anywhere right now. They know exactly what they’re
going for here and that’s one of the most important things you can have
in a wrestling company. Really fun episode this week and they’re going to
be ready to knock it out of the park soon with their big shows.

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up my new book of
1998 Pay Per View reviews at Amazon for just $3.99 at:

http://www.amazon.com/dp/B00UYAMB8U

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6
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